
 
Legal Notice  
 
Notice of Public Hearing on Draft  
 
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS)  
 
Proposed Fire Training Facility Moraine Park Technical College (MPTC)  
 
A Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) for the proposed site development and construction of 
an MPTC Fire Training Facility in the City of Horicon (NE Portion of Parcel No. 236-115-0244-002) has 
been prepared in accordance with the Wisconsin Environmental Policy Act (WEPA), and Chapter TCS 12 
of the Wisconsin Administrative Code. Gremmer & Associates, Inc. has been retained to prepare the 
DEIS on behalf of the WTCS for this proposed project. The intent of the DEIS process is to identify the 
potential positive and negative impacts of the project to the physical, biological, social and economic 
environments.  
 
A public meeting to present the DEIS for the proposed Fire Training Facility for Moraine Park Technical 
College will be held February 7, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. at MPTC Beaver Dam Campus, 700 Gould St, Beaver 
Dam, WI, Room 201. A brief description of the project and identified impacts will be presented. All 
persons in attendance will be afforded a reasonable opportunity to identify both orally and in writing 
any support, issues, or concerns they believe should be addressed in the Final EIS (FEIS) for this 
proposed project. Those who wish to comment must sign in between 5:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m.  
 
Persons having an interest in the proposed action may comment on the DEIS. The comments shall 
clearly set forth the manner in which the proposed action will affect his/her environment. Comments 
must be submitted in writing within 45 days of this notification to:  
                                       Daniel P. Scanlon, RA 
                                       Director, Facilities Development 
                                       Wisconsin Technical College System 
                                       P.O. Box 7874 
                                       Madison, Wisconsin 53707-7874 
 
An electronic copy of the DEIS is available on the Moraine Park Technical College website: 

https://www.morainepark.edu/future/projects/fire-training-facility/ . A copy of the DEIS assessment is 

also on file at the reception desk at the Moraine Park Technical College Fond du Lac Campus, 235 N 

National Ave, Fond du Lac and is available for public review during office hours, 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., 

Monday through Friday. 

https://www.morainepark.edu/future/projects/fire-training-facility/

